

Office of the Spokesperson

Dear Professor Francesco Amenta,

thank you for the invitation to take part in the 90th birthday celebration of the International Radio Medical Center, which you chair. Unfortunately, I will be in the United States on April 7 due to institutional commitments.

However, I cannot fail to convey to you my heartfelt appreciation for the work you have been carrying out since 1935 to protect the health and welfare of seafarers of every nationality, on every sea and in every sky.

The attention and care that Cirm devotes daily to its mission, a true "hospital at a distance," is certainly commendable. An Italian record, of which to be proud.

Thanking you again for your kind invitation, from the depths of my heart I send you my and Lazio Region administration's best wishes for these first 90 years.

Greetings to all of you, and heartfelt thanks for your commendable and valuable service.

Lawyer Francesco Rocca

President of the Lazio Region